St. Johns County Board of County Commissioners

Communications Division

Vilano Boat Ramp Improvement Projects Update
Public Rescue Dock:

e Construction is underway.

e The east floating dock is fully accessible.

e A majority of the parking lot south of the bait shop and east of the pavilion will remain
closed during construction.

e For safety, all pedestrian and motor vehicle traffic must not enter the construction area.

e Construction of the dock is scheduled to be complete by the end of August.

Floating Docks Replacement:

e The County has an executed contract with Rush Marine for replacement of the two
floating docks, and the Notice to Proceed will be issued on or before June 9.

e Once the Notice to Proceed is issued, the lead time for material delivery will be
confirmed, and the installation date will be planned.

e The west floating dock is currently inoperable.

e Options are being explored to make the west floating dock useable during the
replacement period.

For additional information regarding the Vilano Boat Ramp Improvement projects, please call
904.209.0190 or email pthorpe@sjcfl.us.
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